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Located at 1041 Ocean Ave

Dear James Company LLC,

An evaluation of the above referenced property on 04/09/2009 revealed that the premise fails to comply with Title 
30-A Chapter 183 Section 3753 “Permit Required” of Maine State Statue.

The Following is a list of the violations:

1) Exterior / Various Locations: Discarded car parts and accessories


2) Exterior / Various Locations: Miscellaneous trash, rubble, and debris


3) Exterior / Left Side and Various Locations: Approximately 200 used / worn tires


4) Exterior / Various Locations: Junked automotive motor parts


5) Exterior / Front, Side & Rear: Junked and unlicensed/ unregistered automobiles (approximately 35)


6) Interior / Electrical wiring and equipment must meet NEC for an industrial use building.

7) Interior Upstairs apartment must be removed and inspection of the unit performed, so space maybe used
    for egress only.


8) Interior / A permit must be obtained for the installation of new furnace.

This is a notice of violation. All referenced violations shall be corrected within 30 days of the date of this notice. A 
re-inspection of the premises will occur on 05/11/09 at which time compliance will be required. Please be advised that
The Portland City Council has amended the City Code to include a $75.00 re-inspection fee. If there are any 
subsequent inspections, the $75.00 fee will be assessed for each inspection.  
This is your final opportunity to correct this violation.  Failure to comply will result in this office referring the matter to 
the City of Portland Corporation Counsel’s office for immediate action and pursuit of all available legal remedies under 
the City Code and 17 M.R.S.A. §§ 2851-2859 including, but not limited to, attorney’s fees and civil penalties as provided 
for in 30-A M.R.S.A. § 4452 and §§ 1-15 and 6-1 of the City Code.  


Please feel free to contact me if you wish to discuss the matter or have any questions.

Sincerely, 

Mike Menario @ (207) 874-8703
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